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If you have any issues with reading the Bugle on a mobile device, just click the
'view this email in your browser' option at the top of the masthead.

Hammersmith Bridge: Game changing
solution or a bridge too far?

Picture the scene, a large meeting room at St Paul’s school. Walls bedecked
with detailed drawings; two impressive 2 metre long 3D-printed models of the
bridge running along the centre (one showing how it currently is and another
showing the temporary bridge within a bridge solution in place); in the corner a
specially commissioned video (see above) is playing a 3D animation showing how



the proposed temporary bridge will be installed and how it will help work on the
bridge structure itself be completed more swiftly.

At the centre of the room, engineer David MacKenzie of Cowi is being questioned by
members of the public. He’s a man who started his career working on the Clifton
suspension bridge and has recently just completed the huge engineering project that
is the longest suspension bridge in the world (Turkey’s Canakkale Bridge). It seems
that what he doesn’t know about bridges could be written on the back of a postage
stamp.

For the Bugle, whose favourite magazine is now New Civil Engineer, it is a very
useful presentation. The models, illustrations and video make the proposals
infinitely clearer than any number of documents and press releases. What’s more,
the engineers involved seem genuinely pleased to have come up with an innovative
solution that they say will get traffic running across the bridge faster than a more
conventional repairs and prevent the bridge from closing completely to pedestrians
and cyclists for long periods.

As for other Barnes residents attending the presentation, for some it allayed
concerns but for others it rang alarm bells. Indeed, after seeing the plans, tweeting
on behalf of the Barnes Community Association, the BCA trustee Raphael Zachary
Younger said “As much as we would love to fall in love with this
engineering masterpiece and while we (are) all keen to put an end to
the #Hammersmithbridge saga, there are still some key questions left
unanswered.” This introduction preceded a series of six tweets questioning the
merits of the proposal, outlining potential limitations to bus services, environmental
issues, lack of clear provision for cyclists, costs, funding and timing.

Meanwhile, environmental group Possible has been advocating its own innovative
solution, one that it says will be cheap, timely and environmentally friendly and help
those most affected by the closure — the elderly and the disabled — get across the
bridge. They say it could be implemented in 18 months - much sooner than the three
year wait for the temporary bridge to open. Possible’s plan is to stop repairs to the
bridge at the stabilisation stage and make the bridge open to pedestrians and cyclists
but not to cars or conventional TfL buses. Those unable to walk or cycle will cross
the bridge in lightweight electric buggies able to hold up to 8 people at a time.

This is the status quo; two competing solutions each with pros and cons and each
with supporters and opponents. It’s a complicated issue. To make an informed
assessment of the merits of each option you need to understand the engineering
plans, the timings and costs involved, the politics of the situation and the competing
motivations of those making the proposals.

At the Bugle our aim is to lay out the information as succinctly and comprehensively
as possible. So, at the risk of sounding like a management consultant about to
embark upon a PowerPoint presentation the Bugle has drawn up a matrix to help
guide you through the thicket of different options and opinions.

Temporary bridge - Foster Cowi Green solution - Possible



Public Transport

Will allow single decker buses carrying
up to 60 people to cross the bridge.
However, the BCA tweet suggests that
only one bus at a time will be allowed
on the bridge. Nevertheless, journeys
will be seamless and won't involve
taking a bus to the bridge and then
waiting for a shuttle.

Time until in place

Two years for planning and
procurement. One year to 18 months
to build. Planning hearing likely in
April, making completion date for the
temporary bridge (if all goes to plan)
some time in 2026. Once the
temporary bridge is in place
additional time will have to be allowed
for the bridge to be repaired, perhaps
putting a final date for completion at
around 2028.

Cost

In two words eye-watering. Until the
job has been properly procured there
are no official figures but it's
reasonable to assume that, given
inflationary pressures on the cost of
materials and labour, that the overall
repair of the bridge will come in north
of the previous £160 million estimate.

Green credentials

The repair of the bridge will be a
major energy intensive project.
However, its supporters say that by
re-introducing traffic across the
bridge, traffic flow across South West
London as a whole will be improved
reducing pollution from jams. Foster
Cowi also adds that great care will be
taken to make the project sustainable
by using low carbon alternative
materials when possible. Recycling is
at its heart, as the temporary bridge
can be moved on to another project
once it is no longer needed.

Public Transport

Will allow autonomously driven
electric pods carrying up to 8 people
to cross the bridge, with just one pod
allowed on the bridge at any time.

Time until in place

'Possible’ estimates an 18 month time
period to put its plans into action.
However, not included in that
estimate is be the time it would take
to persuade the bridge's owners
Hammersmith & Fulham Council to
switch from its preferred Foster Cowi
plan to the electric buggy option.

Cost
£3-5 million to implement according
to Leo Murray of Possible.

Green credentials

The Possible project sets a precedent
for use of autonomous vehicles, will
encourage increased use of bicycles
and scooters and will help maintain
the improvement in air quality that
has been seen in some parts of
Barnes since the closure of the bridge
to traffic. Possible also talks about
how some traffic has 'evaporated' as
the closure has encouraged people to
use their cars less. In theory this new
option could increase that level of
'evaporation'.



Ambulances
Ambulances will be able to cross.

Property prices

Received property wisdom indicates
that re-introduction of bus travel over
the bridge should make Barnes more
commutable and therefore potentially
more attractive to buyers.

Potential pitfalls

Cost and political uncertainty. Even
though a deal has been thrashed out
between government and
Hammersmith & Fulham Council in
which 2/3rds of the funding will come
from government and TfL, there is a
caveat in the agreement allowing the
government to pull out if costs are too
high. Also, given that next year's
election could well see a change in
government, who knows whether a
new regime would continue to
support the bridge's repair?

Ambulances

The stabilised bridge will be able to
take vehicles weighing up to 3.5
tonnes. Ambulances weigh over 6
tonnes so won't be able to cross.

Property prices

Will the reduced connection to
Hammersmith have a negative affect
on property prices, or will Barnes' new
green status be an attraction to likely
buyers?

Potential pitfalls

When the Bugle spoke to Cowi's
Senior Technical Director David
MacKenzie at the briefing event he
explained that the deck and stiffening
girders of the bridge are at the end of
their useful life and need to be
replaced.* If this is the case it raises
the possibility of the electric buggy
solution being only temporary.
Without an alternative temporary
structure in place, replacing the deck
and girders could mean that the
bridge would have to close to all
forms of transport (including
pedestrians) for a considerable time
while the works are carried out.

*The Bugle at present can't get answers on how long the bridge's deck can continue to operate with a
light load such as the electric buggies and pedestrians and cyclists before the deck would need to be
replaced. We will chase for further information on this and report back in a future issue.

Who supports which options and why?

The temporary bridge solution is very much Hammersmith & Fulham Council's
baby but making the bridge viable for traffic once more has been the priority of the
Task Force whose members include the government, City Hall, TfL and
Hammersmith & Fulham Council. Since the funding deal from government and TfL
requires the council to stump up one third of the costs, the only way they can fund
their third is to charge a toll. This means that a solution that allows both cars and
public transport is the only viable way forward for H&FC.



Local campaign group Hammersmith Bridge SOS says it is 'cautiously optimistic'
about the Foster Cowi solution but with an emphasis on the cautious given
escalating costs, a volatile political landscape and the history of the closure so far.

The Barnes Community Association says firstly that, as a charity, it is not a
campaigning group so will not say which option it supports, although, thus far,
despite hailing it as an engineering masterpiece, it has only talked about what are
perceived to be drawbacks of the current version of the temporary bridge proposal
as opposed to highlighting any benefits it might bring. Trustee Raphael Zachary
Younger says that the community group's main priority is the restoration of public
transport across the bridge and that BCA "would welcome any solution that
opens the bridge to public transport soon as possible"” adding " We don't
feel cars crossing the bridge is a priority for the community." He says it
is only proper that the proposals from Foster Cowi should be questioned and
scrutinised "as a community group we want (the situation) to be resolved
but we don't want to be fed dreams and fantasies". Also talking about the
motivations of Foster Cowi he said "With all due respect to the team behind
this project, this is a commercial entity which has one single interest
here - to get this project commissioned."

The electric buggy solution which comes from the environmental group Possible is
also likely to be supported by the team behind the Hammersmithbridge.org.uk
website which advocates a car-free bridge and celebrates the conclusion that with
the closure of the bridge to traffic Barnes has become "an accidental Low
Traffic Neighbourhood". Although, it has to be said that the density of the traffic
in Barnes and Mortlake depends on how close you are to the bridge. Castelnau is a
haven of calm, Mortlake High Street and Lower Richmond Road less so.

Take our survey




-» » hile debate about the bridge abounds on Twitter, local forums and

WhatsApp groups, nobody has carried out a large-scale survey of the opinions of the
people who live south of the bridge since 2021.

Are the residents of Barnes prepared to wait for the bridge to be ‘restored to its
former glory’ and for buses and ambulances to cross the bridge once more? Or, do
they think this is now the time to explore a greener solution, albeit one that could
only be temporary if the deck of the bridge is close to the end of its working life and
the bridge may have to be closed again.

At the Bugle we have no idea if there’s a consensus or if the community is split down
the middle so we would be hugely grateful if you could fill in our survey

The Bugle survey by its very nature isn’t going to be truly representative of the views
of the community — not everyone reads the Bugle — but if enough people fill it in, it
could give a snapshot of what the people of Barnes and beyond think. Do let us know
what you think and share the link with local friends too.

Please note that our survey hasn't covered the often suggested alternative of
tearing down the existing bridge and replacing it with a new one. This is because
nobody with the money to make this happen is backing this option.

Winkworth

for every step

London’s largest

estate agent with
over 60 offices



It's a celebration
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If you’re not having Coronation street party of your own (and no we don’t mean
dressing up as Ken Barlow or Ena Sharples) you can join in what sounds like a great
event organised by the BCA at the south side of Hammersmith Bridge.

It’s a nice change to see the centre of celebrations being the north part of Barnes for
once and of course since the road leading up to the bridge is closed anyway it is a
ready-made venue for a street party.

Barnes Town Centre Manager Emma Robinson says “We’ve had so much
support for this event from the locals of North Barnes and parents from
Lowther School have been brilliant. We’re also really grateful for the
enthusiasm of the local businesses like The Bridge. The businesses at
the top end of Castelnau have had a difficult time as a result of the
bridge’s closure, so the party as well as being a celebration of our new
King’s Coronation is a way to support these brilliant shops, pubs and
restaurants.

“We’re also really grateful for funding from both Richmond Council



and Hammersmith & Fulham Council, who have helped out with the
costs of marshals, street signage etc. We’re also really grateful for the
enthusiasm of local businesses like The Bridge, Michael’s Newsagents,
Sips and Bites and Postbox."

There will be tables and chairs laid out and music too and you can buy food courtesy
of The Bridge pub which will be laying on a barbecue. Or, if you prefer, you can bring
your own food and picnic chairs. The whole thing kicks off at 3pm on Saturday May
6.

Winkworth

for every step

This month’s
featured property

Exceptional Victorian villa
Four receptions

Five bedrooms

Off street parking
Landscaped garden

Put out more flags
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The street party isn’t Barnes’ only celebration of the Coronation, Barnes High
Street will be festooned with Union Jacks following the example of East Sheen High
Streets 2022 Jubilee Celebrations and over at St Mary’s the bell ringers will be
taking part in the nationwide Ring for the King.

Barnes' wet wipe mountain leads to
change in law
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A we’ve mentioned many times in the Bugle, the course of the Thames west of
Hammersmith bridge has been changed by a wet wipe mountain — an abundance of
wipes washed into the river in sewage discharges and left to accumulate on its banks.
Wet wipes are also responsible for fatbergs (hideous mixtures of fat and wet wipes)

which clog up our sewer pipes.

Although our wet wipe mountain may now be a permanent fixture it looks like it
might not grow further thanks to a government announcement of a forthcoming ban
of plastic in wet wipes.

It’s a cause of celebration for Putney MP Fleur Anderson who has been a long-time
campaigner for a ban on the wipes. She and campaigning group Thames 21 have
often drawn attention to our wet wipe mountain as part of their drive to bring about
a change in the law.

When fact and fiction collide

-» » hile Hammersmith’s wet wipe mountain may be real, a body that was

spotted in the river by Hammersmith bridge last month definitely wasn’t.

The RNLI rushed to the scene after reports from passers-by only to discover that
what people had witnessed was a dummy used as a prop during location filming of
the new series of Silent Witness.

You can see the very plasticky hands of the dummy in this report from the Daily
Mail.




CLEANING & IRONING

London's most personal domestic cleaning service

- Local, privately-owned company trading for 30 years

- Workers are vetted and then matched to client
requirements

- Regular weekly cleaner - £19/hour min 2 hours per
visit

- One-off general cleaning - £20/hour min 3 hours per
visit

- Spring clean/deep clean - quotation on request

CONTACT DUSTBUSTERS
020 8748 0098

07901 338 495

www.dustbusterslimited.co.uk
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Fans of Peaky Blinders will be interested to hear that a new TV series written
by series creator Stephen Knight is now being shot at the temporary film studio
pop-up at the old Mortlake Brewery.

Starring one of Britain’s best-known actors, Stephen Graham, ‘A Thousand Blows’
is a period drama set in the world of illegal boxing in the 1880s. The show is
actually Graham’s idea as he pitched it to Peaky Blinders writer Knight after the
actor came up with the idea during lockdown.

The location seems to be thriving as this new Disney+ production follows hot on
the heels of the Anglo French Apple TV drama Liaison, which was based there last
year together with Sky TV drama Temple. According to the website My London
News the brewery site may also have been used in the filming for The Expendables
and the forthcoming Indiana Jones movie.

New school plans get nod

Richmond Council has doubled down on plans for a new 1,000 place super
school which will form a key part of the redevelopment of the old Mortlake
Brewery site.

Despite opposition from local campaigners and other schools such as Richmond
Park Academy and Thomson House primary school, a special education committee
at the council has backed plans for the new school saying its building will be
necessary for the council to fulfil its statutory duty to ensure enough places for the
borough’s children.

Councillors in favour of the school cited the impact of the new housing
developments coming on stream locally (on the old Barnes Hospital and Richmond
Homebase sites) as one of the reasons for the need to provide a new secondary
school.



Local groups opposing the plans said that the building of a new school would lead
to an oversupply of places in Richmond arguing that birth rates are falling and that
the figures for increased demand from new housing developments were unrealistic.
The school will be funded by the Department of Education, but it is also thought
that a contribution to the costs will come from the developers of the rest of the
Mortlake Brewery site.

As for progress on plans for the major development on the site there is, as yet, no
news as to when the new plans will be considered by a planning committee. Given
that the latest consultation on the plans ended in January the start of the planning
process is expected soon. Once it does start Bugle readers shouldn’t expect things
to move quickly as the plans will have to pass two hurdles: local planning and the
oversight of County Hall.

Those campaigning against the school suggested the earliest possible opening date
being 2026 but given the time required for planning permission to be obtained and
for demolition and construction to take place this seems remarkably soon.

THE PEACH TREE BEAUTY CLINIC

Barnes' longest standing beauty salon

« Murad facials

« Microdermabrasion
- Waxing

- Eyelash treatments
- Thread vein removal
- Plastic surgeon

- Permanent make-up

» Laser hair removal




Call us on 020 87411254
thepeachtreebeautyclinic.co.uk

Riverside Studios goes into
administration

The administrators have been called in at Hammersmith’s arts hub The
Riverside Studios, as the existing owners have been unable to cope with ‘eye-
watering’ energy bills and debt from its recent development.

Despite receiving nearly £2 million from the Government’s cultural recovery fund
and close to £1 million from the Arts Council, the Studios’ financial situation has
been perilous. When the arts venue opened in 2019 it had a £25 million debt to pay
off but Covid lockdowns left it without the means to generate income.

Both London Mayor Sadiq Khan and Hammersmith & Fulham Council are trying
to see what can be done to keep the venue open and the venue’s trustees are
looking at whether a charitable ownership is a possibility.

The centre will remain open for now and will continue with all its scheduled events
which have been organised up until August 19.

Advertorial
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Mail Boxes Etc.

When you work from home there are lots of advantages, but one of
the disadvantages is the lack of support that offices bring. Not
many of us have a post room or powerful photocopiers and printers
to hand, not to mention the joys of a stationery cupboard. Luckily for
Barnes, we have a branch of Mail Boxes Etc. which has re-opened
after a seven month closure caused by a change in ownership.
Richard Gordon is now the friendly face behind the counter at the
very useful shop opposite the Red Lion at the bottom of Castelnau.
He can help with a whole panoply of office related tasks from printing
and binding, to shipping, to graphic design. However, what you might
not know is that he has a very special skill - packing difficult-to-wrap
items. Prior to taking over the Barnes branch of Mail Boxes Etc. he
has had 20 years of experience packing valuable artworks and
antiques and what he doesn't know about wrapping parcels for
shipping probably isn't worth knowing.

To introduce himself to the community Richard is holding an open
day on April 22nd to let Barnes locals see the full range of what the
shop has to offer but also to ask for suggestions for other services he
might be able to provide. In the meantime you can find out what
services are available at the shop by checking the handy list below.

Shipping
Choose from:
DHL, Fedex, Parcelforce &
UPS
Richard will be able to advise you which courier is best for which
destination and type of package




Packing
Take advantage of Richard's exceptional packing skills or do it yourself
using the range of boxes, envelopes, polystyrene peanuts and bubble
wrap available to buy.

Copying & Printing
Black & white and colour copying and printing. Plus binding for long
documents.
Large format printer that prints up to Al size on different paper
weights. Great for posters etc.

Mailboxes
If you work from home and want your mail to go to a separate

Graphic Design
Richard can help with business cards, flyers, menus, orders of service
and posters with a one-stop-shop service.




Stationery
The shop offers an extensive range of stationery from pens, to post-
its, to files, to envelopes and even sells greetings cards.

Plus Shredding
The shop also offers a document shredding service which many
customers find very useful.

COME ALONG TO THE OPEN DAY
ON APRIL 22ND

www.mbe.co.uk/londonbarnes

Gridlock Barnes




The roadworks required to divert the gas pipes currently running under
Hammersmith Bridge have been making their presence felt with long queues
developing at the junction of Station Road and Rocks Lane at busy times.

The Easter holidays will provide some respite and the site of the roadworks will
gradually move further down Rocks Lane and eventually to Castelnau. However,
expect longer waiting times if you are trying to drive east out of Barnes over the
next few weeks

Right on cue



CUE TO CUE

A CAREER_IN EPISODES

» enerable local actor Julian Glover celebrated the publication of his new
book Cue to Cue with a signing at the Barnes Book Shop last week.

It’s a collection of reminiscences from his career as an actor which spans nearly 70
years (he’s still acting at the age of 88). Glover revels in being well known but not
famous (much more relaxing he says) but he is one of Britain’s best and most
recognisable actors having appeared in in Dr Who, Indiana Jones and the Last
Crusade, the Bond film ‘For Your Eyes Only’, ‘Star Wars’ and most recently ‘Game
of Thrones’ and ‘Tar’. He has also won an Olivier Award for his work with the Royal
Shakespeare Company.

These days he is still hugely in demand, not just in acting parts but in fan
conventions where lovers of Star Wars or Bond or GoT queue to meet him, pay to
hear him talk and have their photo taken with him. In the past few years he’s
travelled across the US and in Europe has appeared at conventions from Bratislava
to Cologne.

He says it’s lovely meeting fans and an unexpected benefit of his long career, but
for him being able to continue to work in a perilous profession so long into his later
years is the real bonus.

The book is not an autobiography but a celebration of all that’s wonderful about
acting, encompassing 25 moments in his life that have been special to him. He
recalls his worst performance — playing Mikhail Gorbachev at the Hampstead
theatre apparently and working with his two wives (Dame Eileen Atkins and Isla
Blair) who are both extraordinary actresses in their own right.

He even talks about his best performance which was it seems not even on stage or



screen. When he was a young man doing National Service in the 1950s he was put
on an officers training course which he showed every sign of flunking. Realising he
was about to fail he decided to act the part of an officer, it worked a treat and he
passed with honours.

You can buy Julian's new book at The Barnes Bookshop.

Oman is a country with wonderful mountains,
beaches, deserts and welcoming people

We are THE Oman specialists and this beautiful country is our
ONLY destination.

Over the last Z3 years we Have shiown many visitors the REAL
Oman.

Why not drop in and talk to us about your next holiday? We are
right in the middle of Barnes!

@'lantr*avel

62 Church Road, Barnes S W13 0DQ
Calluson
07827 968 485

Market forces
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ur weekly Farmer’s Market has just been named one of the country’s top
ten markets in a survey carried out by online recipe box provider Hello Fresh,
coming in at number eight in the list of 30 notable farmer’s markets. The best
farmer’s market in London was Blackheath but coming in second isn’t too shabby a
result.

The markets were scored on frequency, number of traders and producers, and
ratings given by visitors.

The team behind the Farmer’s Market say “We are absolutely thrilled that a panel
of food experts has rated our fabulous market so highly. We couldn’t do it without
all our amazing array of producers who each week come rain or shine deliver the
very best freshest most delicious food and drink.

"To come in the top 10 in the country is a huge accolade and second best in London
is fantastic. Obviously, we will be aiming for the top spot next time!! “

Fabulous at fifty
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It’s a big year for the BCA this year, as it is celebrating its 50th anniversary. As
part of the anniversary celebrations one of the founder members, Janet Falush, is
planning a meeting to bring together the surviving group of those who helped the
BCA get off the ground in the period between 1973 and 1976.

They are a fast-dwindling number she says. Margaret Minch, a key individual in
creating a successful association, by bringing the English classes she held in her
home to Rose House and expanding them to be a key source of the BCA's income,
died a few weeks ago and will have a memorial service at 11am on 11 April at St
Osmund's Church. Janet says "With her husband David, she was one of
the small group that financed the purchase of Rose House by the
newly formed association and helped the BCA in its original mission
to bring community spirit to Barnes.”

Barnes owes so much to Margaret and Janet is hoping that anyone who was
involved in the BCA’s inception or indeed worked with the BCA throughout the
years will come to the memorial service.

Additionally, she hopes founder members will get in touch with her to arrange

attendance at the anniversary reunion. Just email us here at the Bugle if you’d like
to get in touch with Janet and we will pass your details on.

Advertorial




NOW'S THE TIME TO BOOK
FOR AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS

A club for almost every day of the week
Summer term starts Monday Aprit Z3

Five distinct and Fantastic term-time classes For any child
Interested In art or craft.

Small groups aimed primarily fFor students aged 7 to 1Z who
want te explore, Improve and discover.

MONDAY
CERAMICS AFTER SCHOOL CLUB

Age: 7 years +

The perfect Introduction to tRe world of clay and ceramic art.




Over the 10 week term students wilt learn a variety of pottery

techniques with a constant Focus on beautifut decorative Rhand
detailing.

TUESDAY

A course for anyone serious about their art -students (ooKing
to hone tReir skKills, produce a portfolic of impressive work,
and apply for Bursarles or schotarships.

TRe programme Is run by professional artist and specialist art
tutor, Beatrice Boyle.

WEDNESDAY




Artsters club is our weekly, after-school painting and drawing
club for young Artists. Over the 10 week term, Kids wilt learn
core sKills fFor observationat drawing and painting with artist,

Hayley Steedman. Each child will also receive 1-to-1 attention
throughout.

Book now

FRIDAY
CRAFSTERS - MAKING & CRAFTING

Age: 7 years +




Crafters Is our weekly, after-school club where our students
are taughit a range of specialist sKitts. Expert crafter, Red
Glbbons, will be teaching the students sewlng, paper craft,
origami, Bteck printing and much, much morei

SATURDAY
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THhis class, Focusing on developing the student’s technique,
will include opportunities For working on individual project
based work fFor portfollo development. We are also open to
younger teenagers looking to improve their sKills.

Book via: wurkshop.co.uk

Follow us: @_wurkshop
tudio 9/10 | The Mews | 46-52 Church Roac
I'T 13 OD(

The sweet smell of success




here’s nothing more evocative than fragrance, most of us can remember the
perfume our mother wore, and some of us can cringe looking back on our early
experiments with cheap aftershave or perfumes so powerful that they could clear a
room.

In time, many of us settle on a signature scent and the ritual of it being a safe gift at
Christmas and birthdays means we never stray away from our perfume habit.

Journalist Amanda Carr loves to hear what fragrance means to people, it’s so
intensely personal and tied up with memories, but most of all she loves to
introduce people to new possibilities.

“Yes, there are the blockbuster scents that dominate Duty Free aisles
and which benefit from expensive advertising campaigns” she says” but
if you stray away from the well-worn path you can find an amazing
new wave of interesting fragrances made by talented artisan
perfumers.”

So passionate is she about introducing people to a whole new world of fragrance
that she’s bringing some of the UK and Europe’s most exciting new perfumers to
Barnes in a series of special events on one day in May.

“The idea behind Barnes Fragrance Fair is to create something joyous
and exciting around the expectations of fragrance and bring an
interesting assortment of beautiful independent brands to the
attention of Barnes customers. Independent fragrance brands have
blossomed in recent years, with creatives from many industries
moving into this immersive and sensory product and it turns out that



British perfumers are extremely good at creating wonderful scents.”
says Amanda.

The event will centre around an exhibitors’ fair at the Barnes Green Centre but
there will also be talks, workshops and panel discussions with some of Britain’s
most interesting fragrance experts at St Mary’s Church and at The Olympic. The
Barnes Fragrance Fair will be held on Saturday May 20, find out more and book
tickets on Eventbrite.

The BCA'’s plans to give Barnes High Street a more Parisian feel (albeit
without rubbish piling up in the streets, gangs of protesters and restaurants being
set on fire) are coming together with the arrival of outdoor dining outside our
newly-refurbished branch of Pizza Express. The new dining area has been made
possible by the widening of the pavement and the stylish chairs and tables match
the revamped décor inside the restaurant.






In the great list of cliches to avoid in copywriting the word iconic comes close to
the top. However, even after consulting the thesaurus we’ve decided to use it to
describe The Sun Inn. Of course, it’s (ahem) ‘iconic’ it even features on Barnes’
very own logo. All of which is a very long-winded way of saying that the iconic Sun
Inn is closing from April 16 for six weeks for a refurb.

The outdoor space will be transformed with new decking and a dining area and the
inside will also benefit from a redesign which will see the addition of new tables
and chairs.

In the neighbourhood

Image: Andrew Wilson

Thankfully, the wave of vandalism and burglaries that hit our shopping
streets in February and March has subsided, but it has galvanised a shocked
Barnes High Street resident to see what she could do to help prevent crime.

Alice O’'Byrne, has started a neighbourhood watch group covering the High Street
and surrounding roads which will be “looking at the best ways we can
address the issues Barnes residents are having, whether it is personal
safety, vehicular theft, illegal entry or violent crime. We will also be
looking to work alongside the many shops and business in the High
Street area, and welcome those who may not be resident within the
NW boundary to take part too.”

If you are interested in joining the group just click this link.



Step-free access coming to Barnes
Station

A\ last, access to Barnes Station is going to become easier for those with
mobility issues with the installation of a lift as well as reconfiguration of the
staircases leading to the platforms.

As with all construction projects there will be upheaval but given the station’s rural
setting it’s perhaps wildlife rather than people that will face the most potential
disruption.

Bearing this in mind, Network Rail has been working closely with the team at
Barnes Common to minimise the impact of the works. The construction teams will
use part of the former goods yard for crane operations and care has been taken to
protect as much of the orchard and land of high conservation value as possible.
Ecological surveys have been done, mature trees are being protected, and ground
clearance is currently being undertaken ahead of the nesting season to avoid
unnecessary disturbance.

Further details of the project can be found on the Access for All section of the
Network Rail website.

There will also be a drop-in event for local residents on April 20 between 3.30pm
and 6.30pm at the Barnes Common Cricket Ground. For more details see the
Barnes Common website.



LOVE ROWING?

Cygnet is a friendly rowing club based on the tidal Thames.
We have a competitive men’s squad who train and race regularly
within a programme that accommodates a busy work/life balance

Cygnet Rowing Club @600

Civil Service Boathouse W4 25H (next to Barnes Bridge)

Contacts and more details at www.cygnet-rc.org.uk

Anyone who enjoyed last summer’s opera on the Green or the Bob Dylan
tribute concert will be pleased to hear that the BCA will be working with the OSO
again this summer on series of events on Barnes Green - Outdoor Stage.



There’s something for everyone on Saturday June 10 with three events spanning
the day. In partnership with the Barnes Children’s Literature Festival there will be
a family event which will see everyone’s favourite patchwork elephant Elmer on
Barnes Green in the morning in Elmer’s Walk (10am). The talented Sophia
Kirwan-Baez and her operatic friends will be serenading picnickers in the
afternoon at Opera on the Green (2pm) and 'Freddie Mercury' and his tribute band
will be booming out our favourite tracks in the evening in Supersonic Queen on the
Green (8pm).

Find out more about these events and buy your tickets at www.osoarts.org.uk

"Shadow loves this dry food! He's usually
really picky but gobbled it right up!"

bippAws

Healthy food that will make
your cab |

Shop now

Croquet madame



Physiotherapist Diana Wilson is celebrating 30 years of practicing in Barnes
(you’ll find her at her business Physio on the River by Barnes Bridge station) so it’s

no wonder that every time the Bugle suffers from an ache or pain someone asks
“Have you been to see Diana?”. However, it’s not just her anniversary that she’s
celebrating this year. Very excitingly she’s been selected to take part in the World
Golf Croquet Championships in August.

The Bugle’s sporting knowledge is not extensive so we were initially perplexed by
the term Golf Croquet. Is it 18 holes traversed with a croquet mallet rather than a
set of clubs? Does it require the wearing of Argyll jumpers and natty, colourful
trousers? The answer to both these questions is no. It’s actually a variation of the
classic game of croquet. It has simpler rules but requires just as much accuracy and
tactical awareness as standard lawn croquet.

Diana has come to the sport relatively late, discovering it at The Roehampton Club,
but it seems she’s a natural.

The world championships will take place at the Sussex County Croquet Club in
August and Anne will be hoping to topple world champion Soha Mustafa from
Egypt from the top spot. Go Diana. Anyway, about my bad back....

Fancy a cup of coffee by the pond?
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hat could be lovelier than enjoying a cup of coffee by the pond? Well
how about enjoying a free cup of coffee by the pond? That’s what you will get if you
take part in the OSO’s special survey, the aim of which is to help the arts venue
plan its next 5 years. There’s a prize draw entry too for everyone who spare a few
minutes to fill out the online questionnaire and the winner will receive an artisan
food hamper worth £150.

Just click here to share your views and enjoy your coffee.

Pass the Duchess on the book shop side



rince Harry isn’t the first red-headed Royal to discover the joys of
authorship. His aunt, The Duchess of York, the renowned author of ‘Budgie the
Helicopter’ and other classics has now written her 62nd book ‘A Most Intriguing
Lady’ a “sweeping historical romance” featuring “scandal, seduction and secrets”.
Last week her publicity tour included a visit to the Barnes Bookshop where she
signed copies of her latest romance blockbuster and as the lovely picture on
Instagram from the Labrador Lady of Barnes (above) shows, she also surprised
passers-by with her presence.

60 for 60 — how Barnes artist raised a
sizable sum for FiSH



ur local charity FiSH does extraordinary work for an extraordinarily small
amount of money. Thanks to a band of nearly 300 volunteers the charity’s 600
elderly users get access to talks, clubs, classes, befriending, shopping trips in their
famous minibuses, help with visits to hospital and much more. It does all this on a
shoestring budget which covers the cost of five full and part-time staff plus the
running costs of its buses and the costs of maintaining an office. Last year FiSH
carried out all this fantastic work in Barnes and Sheen within a budget of just
£158,000.

Every penny counts at FiSH so they have been completely thrilled that an initiative
from the members of Barnes Artists has just raised £1800 for the charity.

As it is FiSH’s 60th anniversary this year the artists and photographers who make
up Barnes Artists decided to use their exhibition at last month’s Barnes Festival as
an opportunity to raise funds for the charity. To celebrate the anniversary they
offered artworks for £60 and sold 30 of them raising money that will make a real
difference to the lives of older people in Barnes and Sheen. And the fundraising
didn’t stop there as the Music Festival itself raised money for FiSH and was able to
add another £750 to FiSH’s coffers.

If you would like to help FiSH you can donate here.

Past the post



If you’ve taken the towpath walk from Hammersmith Bridge to Barnes Bridge
recently you may have spotted a rather impressive flagpole sitting next to a black
and white striped post.

The newly unveiled post sits in the grounds of St Paul’s school and marks the
halfway point of the Championship Course — the 6.779km rowing course that runs
between Putney and Chiswick and has been used for the Oxford & Cambridge Boat
Race since 1845.

The post was unveiled on March 13 by Olympic-medal-winning single sculler Alan
Campbell. Read more here.

St Paul’s School

FOUNDED 1509

We are looking for a

Marketing & Communications Manager

Commencing June 2023
Fixed term maternity cover contract until August 2024

Reporting to the Head of Marketing and Communications, this fixed-term
maternity cover role provides marketing and communications support to
the Development and Engagement team, delivering all aspects of
marketing within the school. Working with other departments across St




Paul’s School and St Paul’s Juniors, the post holder will be responsible
for sharing and updating relevant information and promoting aspects of
the school internally and externally. The Marketing & Communications
Manager will be responsible for producing key promotional and reporting
materials online and in print, alongside overseeing the general day-to-day
marketing activities for St Paul’s School. They will also be integral to the
support of Admissions.
Salary range: £40,000 to £45,000 p.a. Full time: 9am-5pm Mon-Fri

Find out more

See all vacancies

Soul searching

THE SHAPING
OF A SOUL

Richard Harries the former Bishop of Oxford is a writer and broadcaster who
also happens to sit in the House of Lords. He’s led an extraordinarily rich life
starting as an army officer followed by a career in the church and academia.

He’s now written his autobiography — ‘The Shaping of a Soul, a Life Taken by
Surprise’ — and to celebrate the occasion St Mary’s Church is holding a special
event in which Lord Harries will be interviewed by the distinguished rabbi Julia
Neuberger, who is also a fellow peer.

The event will take place at 8pm on Tuesday April 18. Find out more and book
tickets here.

From Barnes to Kyiv with love




I t's a year since Russia’s invasion of Ukraine and the stories of the hardships
suffered by Ukrainians have moved from the top item in news bulletins to
occasional mentions.

Nevertheless, as war drags on, the Ukrainian people are just as much in need of
humanitarian help now as they were this time last year.

One of the most moving elements of the UK’s response to the invasion was the way
that both large charities and concerned individuals orchestrated the supply of aid
both to Ukraine and to Ukrainian refugees fleeing conflict.

One such small local effort has been coordinated by Anne Mullins who runs an
informal group of dog owners in Barnes, the Barnes Goldens. She persuaded her
fellow dog owners to make a regular donation of £5 per month as well as donating
the proceeds of the group’s annual charity calendar to aid for Ukraine.

For Anne there’s been no creep of compassion fatigue and every month she sends a
lorry load of food and other essential supplies to Kyiv.

£5 per month is a very small and manageable amount that could make a vast
difference to people living in the shadow of war and if any Bugle readers would like
to join Anne’s band of generous givers both she and her contacts in Ukraine would
be hugely grateful. Just email us here if you would like to help.

Taking stock



Not content with writing award-winning crime novels, local resident
Victoria Dowd has branched out into opening the stock exchange ... as you do.
Victoria was chosen to ring the bell at the London Stock Exchange in celebration
of International Women’s Day and said “It's quite an honour and
responsibility. I was briefly worried that I might shut down the stock
market and destroy the economy.”

The good Samaritan




A we've just passed the Easter weekend, it seems only appropriate to include
a story giving thanks for kindness. We’ve been contacted by local resident Dr
Barbie Underwood who was rescued by a passer-by called Clare when she fell over
by the traffic lights near Rose House. Thankfully, Clare used to be a carer and used
her care skills to pick Barbie up like a pro. Barbie says “I asked if I could thank
her in some way and she said she didn’t need thanks, but I’d love to
say thank you properly via the Bugle.”

N

THE BCA NEEDS AN OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR

The BCA needs urgently to find an organised and socially gifted, local person for

the part time job of Office Administrator at Rose House, ideally from July this

year. This is a key post for us and interfaces directly with local community. The

hours are 9.30 - 12.30 Mon - Fri based in Rose House. (Flexibility in hours may
be required to meet exceptional operational needs). Computer skills would be an
advantage but training will be provided for key software packages, including Xero

and Salesforce.
For more information please contact Natalie on: info@barnes-ca.org

Advertise your service for only £25
The Bugle has well over 4,500 subscribers and where else can you reach that many
people in Barnes for such a small cost? £25 gets you up to 100 words to publicise your
service. That’s more than enough space to say what you do and provide your contact
details. To advertise in the Classified section just email us here at
admin@barnesvillage.com. If you are looking for a display ad further up the page
prices start at £100 and you can find out more here.

Check out our guide to What's On in Barnes this month, and remember to
double check dates on venues' own websites as although we check



information to the best of our ability sometimes dates and other details
are subject to change.

THE GREATEST

YWEXHIBITION

'One man's trash is another man's treasure' the saying goes, and that's rather
what the Bugle feels about this month's line up at the Olympic. Just because we
would run a mile rather than watch the latest in the John Wick series or indeed

Dungeons and Dragons: Honor Among Thieves doesn't mean that they are not a
perfectly wonderful evening out at the cinema.

However, if you're asking us what we'll be rushing to watch, Air the new Ben
Affleck, Matt Damon vehicle sounds as though it could be fun. It's the story of the
development of Nike Air Jordan trainers, and apparently is much more
interesting than the premise might suggest. Also, One Fine Morning starring Lea
Sedoux (we love a good French film) has had great reviews.

There's a mini season of music films and The Day the Music Died (the story of
Don McClean's American Pie) is the one that might lure us in, although we're not
sure about the global premiere of the new Metallica album, or indeed In the
Court of the Crimson King a celebration of King Crimson at 50. If you're a fan
you'll love them, our loss your gain.

Finally, big arrival on screen this month as far as British films go is The Unlikely
Pilgrimage of Harold Fry a movie that could either be uplifting or winsomely
sentimental, we're hoping for the former.



We have a smaller than usual list of recommendations for shows at the OSO this
month. That's not because there's not much to choose from it's just that a lot of
the great shows are sold out already. The moral of the story is to subscribe to the
OSQ's email newsletter to get the information on upcoming shows as far in
advance as possible.

We've got just four shows to recommend, but they are corkers. If you love poetry
there's an evening dedicated to A E Housman (Take Desire Away) and Alive and
Gigging shows that Roger McGough at 88 (that awkward age, he says) is just
that. There's an intriguing sounding evening with the adventurer and endurance
cyclist Emily Chappell and coming up at the beginning of May there's an evening
of cocktail making which sounds like it's going to be enormous fun.




Here's our pick of what's on at The Wetlands.

Duck Detectives - Until Sunday April 16

The Wetlands Centre is laying on one of its fun trails for Easter and it's a brilliant
way to entertain youngsters. They say it offers little ones the chance to investigate
underwater mysteries, follow tracks to work out who's been creeping around at
night and use everything from bird calls to animal poo to reveal wildlife secrets.
All young explorers need to do is 'quack the clues'. Indeed.

More info here.

Bat Walks - Thursdays in April

The Wetlands Centre is one of the best places to watch bats in London as they
have about seven species that hunt on site. The bat walk will give you the chance
to see bats flying and learn about them with a talk by a bat expert.

More info here.

Julian Jacobson (pianc, MPD Patron),
Tony Lamb (clarinet, MPD Chair) and Friends play

Quintets for Piano & Wind
by Beethoven and Mozart

and music by Dobussy, Ravel, Dukas and Milhaud
Saturday 22 April 2023, 7.30pm

St. Mary's Barnes
Church Road SWI3 ?HL

Tickets £15 Al procoods donated to the peace movement

Julian Jackson (piano), Tony Lamb (clarinet)

Saturday, April 22, 7.30pm, St Mary's Church

Musicians for Peace and Disarmament was founded in 1983, it was the
brainchild of a group of musicians and music lovers who had the idea of
organising concerts by professional musicians to raise funds for the peace
movement.

Two of the movement's leading lights Julian Jacobson and Tony Lamb will be
playing a programme of music by Beethoven and Mozart at St Mary's.



Find out more here.

Coco Tomito (Violin) and Simon Callaghan (Piano)
Tuesday, April 25, 7.30pm, St Mary's Church, Barnes
Winner of the strings category of the BBC Young Musician of the Year in 2020,
Coco Tomito is one of the most exciting young talents playing today. In an
intensely romantic selection of pieces you will enjoy works by Clara Schumann,
Beethoven, Janacek and Ravel.

Find out more here
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It's the usual eclectic mix of music at the Bull's Head this month. There's a jazz
orchestra with a programme of classics, a seminal psychedelic rock singer and
writer and a the first in a series of weekly jam sessions.

If we had to choose just one, we'd opt for the jam session where the Bull's Head's
own house band will jam with whomever else turns up (you can bring your guitar
with you) plus a special guest.

The special guest on April 17 will be saxophonist Brandon Allen who seems to
have played with some pretty spectacular musicians (Eric Clapton, Paloma Faith,




Kyle Eastwood, Mica Paris, Jools Holland, Gary Barlow, Neil Diamond, to name
but a few).

April 11, 7.30pm
Barnes Philosophy Club,
The OSO

What happens when you implant chips in the brain? It's starting to happen
with cutting edge treatments for spinal injury patients in the form of Cognitive
Neural Prosthetics. They are an extraordinary development but what ethical
and philosophical implications do they have. All of this will be discussed at the
Philosophy Club in a talk by Dr Yasmin Erden

Find out more here.




J/ THE
ERCEHARY

RIVER

April 20, 8pm

Barnes & Mortlake History Society, St Mary's Church, Barnes

The Mercenary River

Author Nick Higham will be talking about his painstakingly researched account
of how London developed its water supply system. It's a book that brims with
murky conflicts between private profit and public interest, ingenious engineers
and double dealing politicians. Plus ca change.

Find out more here.
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Every Tuesday, 11am



FiSH Talks
The Barnes Green Centre
Please check for availability in advance.
« April 11: Jill Sanders: Panorama of the Thames
« April 18: Lucinda Ganderton: The Royal Laundry
» April 25: K Pengelley: The Allotment Movement
« May 2: Margaret Dangoor: The History of Queen Mary's Hospital
Find out more here.

About the Bugle
The Barnes Village Bugle is an independent publication. People often
think it's produced by the Barnes Community Association, but no, they
have their own excellent email Prospect Plus.

At the Bugle we endeavour to simply report what's going on in Barnes
in as comprehensive and entertaining a way as possible. We have no
agenda apart from spreading the word about the huge number of
genuinely interesting things happening in and around Barnes and
sharing information about local campaigns and news events.

If you have a story you would like to see featured in the Bugle do email
us by clicking here.

We can't guarantee that we'll run it, but if we think it's going to be
interesting to our readers then we'll publish your information.

If on the other hand you want to publicise a commerecial venture then
it's easy to advertise with us. Our mailing list has well over 4,000
subscribers so you'll reach lots of people in Barnes very inexpensively.
The Bugle is a labour of love, not a profit-making venture. We pay to
send it out and our mailing costs are covered by the fantastic support
we get from Winkworth and our other advertisers. We'd love to get
more advertising as that would at least go some way into covering the
costs of our time, so if you advertise with us you'll not only be reaching
a large audience you'll be keeping a local resource going.

At the Bugle we endeavour to check information for accuracy to the
best of our abilities. However we are reliant on information provided
to us by third parties. On occasion, dates and times of events may be
subject to change and we would urge Bugle readers wishing to attend
events, or use a service mentioned to verify information in advance.
Where possible we provide links to websites to allow readers to double
check the most recent information available, as details can be subject
to change.

Copyright © 2023 barnesvillagebugle.co.uk All Rights Reserved.

The Bugle is a member of the IMPRESS regulation scheme. To find out more go to our
website.
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